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Scouting in Rusthall
1950
“Scout Masters need the capacity to enjoy the out-of-doors”
Lord Robert Baden-Powell

(1857 to 1941)

	?
	We are seeking :

· Further events that occurred this year.
· Copies of the Kent & Sussex Courier for this year.

· Any knowledge that you may have of this year.


Can you help ? Please click HERE if you can
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Our 1950’s Group name tape


Recollections of David Blake

Rusthall Scout during late 1940s & early 1950s

David Blake was a member of the Troop in the late 1940s and early 1950s, having moved to Grange Road, Rusthall after being bombed out at the family home in Tunbridge Wells.
David recalls being a member of the Owl Patrol. The names James Hollamby, Ronald Pring and David Ballard, all of Grange Road, and all listed as Scouts by SM Laurie Foster, in 1949, are familiar to him.  Meetings were held at the Scout Hut in the grounds of Rusthall Girls School.
	During his time with the Troop, David often camped in the grounds below the Beacon Hotel in Tea Garden Lane.  The grounds were overgrown with rhododendron bushes and the Patrol (and maybe the Troop) camped on an island in the middle of one of the lakes. David remembers that one member of his patrol was a good cook and it was at one of these camps that he had his first taste of vermicelli.

David recalls that The Rev AC Sparling (Curate of St Paul’s Rusthall) was SM so this confirms his membership as being between 1949 and 1951.  Another of David’s Leaders worked in London and lived in Southwood Road or Westwood Road, and acquired an ex-army sleeping bag for David.


	[image: image3.png]


[image: image2.jpg]





Church Parades and occasional links with Rusthall Guides were part of the Scouting programme during these years.  The Troop apparently provided some service to The Broadstone Warren National Scout Campsite on Ashdown Forest, since David recalls taking part in a working party there and being accommodated in the Log Cabin.

	

	


Scout Movement Milestones - 1950
	August
	Loss of whaler, “Wangle III” and entire crew of ten Sea Scouts (1st Mortlake).

	
	

	
	Gang Shows and Soap Box Derbys resumed.


Click HERE if you have any further information regarding this year
or

HERE to return to our Navigation page

David Blake (left) and AN Other Scout (?) – thought to have been taken in the early ’50s on the south coast with the Seven Sisters in the background











	
	
	            Last updated 28 June 2014



